
Certificate of Biostatistics 

 

30 November 2022 

To whom it may concern  

 

 Title of study: Vitamin D deficiency among outpatients and hospitalized 

patients with diabetic foot ulcers: A systematic review and meta-analysis. 

 

 

This letter is to confirm that I have read the ethic application prepared for this 

study, and that in my opinion the statistical method is appropriate for this 

research. 

Please contact me if you have any queries. 

Sincerely, 

Dr Ehab Frah, PhD. Statistics -Assistance Professor of Biostatistics 

Biostatistics & Qualitative data analyst 

Faculty of Science, Statistics Department.   

Supervisor of Information and Statistics unit, Vice of Quality and Development  

University of Tabuk 

E-mail: efrah@ut.edu.sa 

Signature: 

 

 


